UMPS MEETING MINUTES
October 4, 2012

The meeting was called to order at 7:00 pm by President Cherie Stein.

Guest Speakers


Rachel Stein shared her experience of taking part in the State Honors Orchestra and Drum Major Camps this summer.  She thanked UMPS for their support so she could attend these events. 


Anna Otto also talked about her experience participating with the Treble Choir at the State Honors Camp this summer and thanked UMPS for their support.


Both students will participate this fall at the State Educator Conference in Madison.

Minutes


The minutes of the Sept. 6, 2012 meeting were presented for review. A motion was made to approve the minutes.  It was seconded and the motion passed.

Treasurer’s Report


Gloria Grabarczyk presented the Treasurer’s Report and stated that there would be expenses coming yet for the Chili Dinner food of $528.23 and fireworks $250.  It was explained that the homecoming fireworks expense is split three ways between the Gridiron Club, Saber Spirit Club and UMPS.  There was interest in continuing to support this expense.  A motion was made to approve the Treasurer’s report.  It was seconded and the motion passed.

A huge thank you was expressed to all the volunteers who helped make the 2nd Chili Dinner a success.

Director’s Reports


Mrs. Umhoefer said the students are very committed to their performance and are ready to go for the Cudahy Invite this Saturday.  They will be participating in an exhibition category which is non competitive but they will still be critiqued on their performance. Students should bring a bag lunch. They will also be performing at Whitewater on October 13th. Report time will be 8am and they will perform at noon.  Jazz tryouts have taken place and practice begins Monday. Rehearsals will be Mondays, Tuesdays, and Wednesdays at 6:15am.  Their first concert is only five weeks away.

Mrs. Schlect was unable to attend but sent a notice via email that her announcements can be viewed on her website – franklinchoir.wikispaces.com


Mr. Hull was not in attendance and there was no report.
New Business

Popcorn Fundraiser:  Gloria Grabarczyk discussed the upcoming popcorn fundraiser.  Paul from Colonel Pops will be our guest speaker at the November meeting and will bring samples.  The tentative schedule for the sale is:  forms to students – 11/2 or 11/5, order forms due back:  11/21 (last chance 11/26), delivery the week of 12/17.  Students will receive 50% of the profit for their personal accounts.


Buy Seasons: The deadline has passed for students to sign up to work at Buy Seasons on October 20th and 21st from 7:15 (report time) to 3:30pm.  They will earn an hourly rate of $7.25 that will go into their personal account.


Button sales are ongoing.  There is a link to Doug Kazinski’s website on the UMPS website.

Cookie Walk: We will have a Cookie Walk on December 15th and will be looking for donated baked goods to sell.  Cookies have sold for $6/lb. in the past.  There was discussion on possibly making an incentive for students or requesting an amount of cookies (# of dozen) per student.  No final decision was made.

The idea of selling baked goods to the employees at Buy Seasons was mentioned as a fundraising opportunity to think about in the future.

Old Business


Craft Fair: Sonji Millet discussed the upcoming Craft Fair on Nov. 10th.  She thanked the Zielke family for putting up the signs around Franklin.  She had flyers available for anyone who wanted to post them at their place of work.  Adult volunteers are needed to be committee chairs and student’s can sign up to help.  60 of the 80 booths available have been sold.  The food items for the concession stand have been ordered.  Fathers are needed to measure out the booth set up from 3-6pm on Friday, Nov. 9th.  The vendors can come from 6-8pm to set up.  Mrs. Umhoefer has arranged for some of the musical groups to perform and is still waiting to hear about the middle school groups. It was suggested to set up a Google document for people to sign up for bake sale items, etc.  Dawn Botempo has agreed to shadow Sonji this year to take over next year’s craft fair.


Concessions: Debbie Klein expressed her THANKS to those who helped worked concessions for the boy’s volleyball game.  They earned $98.70.  Another concession opportunity will come up in the spring.


Permission Slips: Mrs. Umhoefer reminded everyone that permission slips for the upcoming band performances are due, as well as the deposit for those going on the New Orleans trip.

There was a motion to adjourn.  It was seconded and passed.  Meeting adjourned at 7:45 pm.
Respectfully submitted,

Karen Matovich

Co-Secretary

